
The Arc
Today

Non-Profit Org
US Postage
PAID

Sugar Land, TX
Permit No 19

The Arc of Fort Bend County
123 Brooks Street
Sugar Land, Texas 77478
Phone: 281-494-5959
Fax: 281-494-5960

Add us as your friend and 
keep in touch with all 

events at The Arc! 
facebook.com/arcoffortbend

Donate your vehicle today!
tax deduction and free towing

(877) ARC-CAR0
(877) 272-2270

February 2013
Volume 12, Issue 1

Save the Date

“Celebrating  
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March 2, 2013

Farmer’s Market 
at Imperial

Inside this Issue

“Retirement Roast” 
Honoring Sheriff Milton Wright

December 29, 2012, was a night to remember – a night to remember the long 
career of Sheriff Milton Wright – a night to thank him for this service to Texas and 
Fort Bend County.  The “House” was packed with well-wishers from Fort Bend 
County and the entire state of Texas!  Safari Texas Ranch hosted the “Retirement 
Roast”, which began at 6:00 pm with the pledge, presentation of the colors, hors 
d’oeuvres and buffet.  After dinner, Master of Ceremonies, Jack Molho, introduced 
the “roasters”, all close friends and relatives of Milton’s. They each shared funny 
and endearing stories about him –evidence of their respect and admiration for a 
job well done both personally and professionally.  

Marian and Milton Wright have supported The Arc for many years, working 
quietly behind the scenes and volunteering at events and in the office.  Why 
The Arc? Because at The Arc, family matters. Monica, their daughter, has been 
excited about her dad’s retirement plans for over a year.  Monica enjoys The Arc’s 
“Sharks” Special Olympics swim team, The Arc’s Saturday bowling league, and 
2 or 3  of The Arc’s Social Recreation program activities each month. Milton and 
Marian realize how much these programs mean to Monica. 

One of the evening’s speakers, Laura LaVigne stated that Milton and Marian 
generously support many charities throughout Fort Bend County. However, she 
believes they hold The Arc closest to their hearts and because of this, they chose 
The Arc as the event’s beneficiary. Over $38,000 was donated to The Arc!  This 
donation will fund all our programs and services, increasing “Quality of Life for 
All”.  Thank you, Marian and Milton – enjoy your retirement! (see pages 4 & 5 
for pictures and donors)

The Wright Family
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The Arc of Fort Bend County 
Board of Directors 2011-2012

EXECUTIVE BOARD
Chairman
Karen Daly 

Vice Chairman
Himesh Gandhi

Treasurer
Stewart Jacobson

Secretary
Mary Stephney Quinby 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 
Barry Beard
Mike Casey
Rick Cushenberry
Becky Geary
Avis Goldy
Jenny Gortney
Greg Hernandez
Charlie Huber
Larryn Lobue
Jack Molho
Sandra Pierce

Executive Director
Laura LaVigne

Education Advocate
Cheryl Sewell

Employment Specialist
Margo Pasko

Program Director
Nancy Dobert

Administrative Assistant
Ashleigh Jones

Account Manager
Jenny Schulte

Committee Assignments and Job Descriptions are  
available on our website

CORE VALUES
1. Awareness: greater awareness about 

individuals with disabilities increases 
understanding about the abilities of 
individuals with disabilities, and greater 
understanding increases opportunities 
for individuals with disabilities, so we 
work to achieve greater awareness 
to achieve greater understanding to 
expand opportunities.

2. Diversity: we must serve all individuals 
with intellectual and related 
developmental disabilities and their 
families in this county.

3. Respect: we must be understanding 
of and sensitive to the concerns of 
individuals with disabilities about their 
identity and how we describe them. 

4. Ownership: it is important to have 
community members serve on our 
committees and board, and support our 
association, but our association should 
remain an “individuals with disabilities 
and their families” organization. 

5. Advocacy: with limited resources, if we 
become primarily or solely a provider 
organization, our association will never 
do more than make only a limited 
impact on the quality of life of a few 
individuals with disabilities.

6. Cooperation: advocacy and programs 
that benefit individuals with intellectual 
disabilities and their families in many 
cases will also benefit individuals with 
other disabilities.

7. Good Stewardship: as an association, 
we must be fiduciaries of the talent 
and resources that our volunteers and 
community supporters entrust to us.

OUR GOALS

 The Arc’s goals were chosen to be 
directed toward Mission and Vision and 
build on our strength and success.

I. The Arc shall advocate  for appropriate  
individualized educational programs/ 
opportunities for people with I/DD in 
all stages of life.

II. The Arc shall advocate for a variety of 
vocational/employment options for 
people with I/DD.

III. The Arc shall advocate for public 
and private community institutions 
to become more responsive to the 
individual needs of people with I/DD, 
thereby promoting quality of life for  
all.

IV. The Arc shall advocate for and promote 
a variety of appropriate and inclusive 
social, cultural and fitness/wellness 
opportunities in the community.

V. The Arc shall continue to invest in 
properties that are self-sustaining and 
provide facilities for our constituents. 

VI. The Arc shall provide effective 
leadership and fundraising efforts to 
accomplish our mission.

To Send a Special Tribute
o In Memory of        or        o In Honor of

Pay tribute to a friend or family member while also supporting services and programs that benefit the Arc of Fort Bend County with 
your donation.

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Person’s Name              Occasion

Send acknowledgement to:

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Name

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Address       City, State, Zip

Please make checks payable to:
The Arc of Fort Bend County

123 Brooks Street, Sugar Land, Texas 77478

OUR MISSION
The Arc of Fort Bend County ensures opportunities for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities to maximize their 
quality of life within our community.
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Thank You, Fort Bend Junior 
Service League
The Arc was one of the “Event Beneficiaries” of the Fort Bend Junior Service League’s 2012 Sugar Plum Market.  We 
received $15,000 to benefit our Special Olympics program!

Planning Alternative Tomorrows with Hope

“PATH”  Training
The Arc of Fort Bend partnered with Texana Center Authority to sponsor PATH Facilitator’s Training for all of the 
service coordinators in Fort Bend and surrounding five counties.  Staff from The Arc of Texas conducted two, full-
day trainings for the approximately 45 service coordinators.   The service coordinators were chosen to be trained 
because they meet with families once a month to review services received from Medicaid waiver programs.  The 
PATH process is a tool used to identify dreams/goals for the required person-directed plan.  Activities planned to 
accomplish the identified goals must be both measurable and action oriented.  In addition, the PATH plan identifies 

existing and natural supports for the individual so that the 
activities are accomplished.  At the end of the training, the 
service coordinators, now certified PATH facilitators, were 
asked to complete at least one PATH with a current client.  
Laura LaVigne and Margo Pasko also completed the training 
and are now certified PATH facilitators. They have offered 
to provide assistance to service coordinators who will be 
conducting PATH planning sessions with clients.
The Arc agreed to split the cost of this training with Texana 
Center Authority because the PATH process concentrates 
on the dreams of the client – choosing goals that are both 
positive and possible.  Now, all service coordinators will 
have another tool to develop true, person-directed plans 
for their clients.  This is a great way to “improve the quality 
of life for all”!

Pictured left to right:  Sheri Talbot, Director of I/DD, Texana Center Authority 
Services, Laura LaVigne, Executive Director, The Arc of Fort Bend, Amy Stabeno, 
MA ICS, Statewide Microboard Coordinator, The Arc of Texas, and   Christie 
Ogle, Waco Regional Microboard Coordinator.
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More on Sherriff Wright’s
Thank you to the following donors who helped make Milton Wright’s Retirement Roast a success!

Donors
9th Street Equity Capital, LLC
Mr. D. Anthony
Mr. and Mrs. Herb Appel
Ms. Amanda Ashley
Mr. Jonathan Babb
Ms. Teresa Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Julius Baumann
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Beard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Becker, JR.
Ms. Euleta Bell
Mr. and Mrs. William Benton
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Brady
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bryan
Ms. Sandra Campos
Dr. Otoniel Cantu
Mr. T.H. Chapman JR., M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Clements
Mr. and Mrs. William Coffman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Collier
Ms. Rebecca Colunga
Mr. and Mrs. E.C. Courville
Ms. Paula  Craig
Mr. Grant Crochet
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Croucher
Mr. Jack Curtis Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cushenberry
Mr. James Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Delarosa Jr.
Ms. Barbara Sue Dinges
E. P. Compean Funeral Directors, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Edwards
Mr. James Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Epperson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ewing
Mr. and Mrs. Fagan
Mr. Rudy Fenks
Ms. Donna Ferguson
Mr. Jack Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Forlano
Fort Bend Regional Council
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Geary
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Gene
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Gillen
Mr. and Mrs. Myron Goforth
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Goldy

Mr. and Mrs. William Goodell
Ms. Mary Gready
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Gurecky
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hairston
Mr. and Mrs. John Healey
Ms. Cheryl Hillegeist
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Hood
Mr. and Mrs. Marcus Hood
Mr. L.D. Howell
Mr. Charles Huber Jr.
Mr. Stewart Jacobson
Mr. Danny Jan
Mr. Gary D. Janssen, Attorney at Law
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Kempe
Ms. Suzanne Kocurek
Ms. Cynthia Lara
Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Leal
Legacy Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Lehrmann
Mr. R. M. Lewis
Ms. Joyce  Lolley
Mr. Ruben Lopez
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Richards McCarter III
Mr. and Mrs. C.A. McConathy
Mr. and Mrs. Ricky McInvale
Mr. Davied Medford
Mr. and Mrs. Merten
Ms. Georgia Messemer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Messina
Ms. April Meyen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Moseley
Mr. and Mrs. Muller
Nalene Nauman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Naylor
Mr. C J Overgoner
P&L Storage Inc. 
Ms. Carol Papenfuss
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Patton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ramsey

Ms. Oleva Bo Randall
Mr. Richard D. Raymond, Attorney at Law
Mr. Richard Reinhart
Mr. Jim Richard
Mr. Ken  Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Richter
Mr. E. W. Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. James Roberts
Mr. or Mrs. Bennie Rogge
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rosenbaum Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Guillermo Rowe
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Russek
Mr. Phil Ryan
Mr. or Mrs. William Saulnier
Mr. Leroy Schiller
Ms. Judith Schmid
Mr. and Mrs. Arno Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Seiler
Ms. Carolyn Seiler
Ms. Joyce  Senior
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Shepard
Sheriff Campaign Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Bud Smith
W.H. Smith Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Spilman
Ms. Cheryl Stanley
Ms. Janet Stefano
Mr. Sam Steffee
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Taylor
Ms. Robert  Terrell
Mr. Mitch Thames
Mr. or Mrs. Dudley Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Voelkel
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Wadsworth
Mr. James Walsh
Ms. Mary Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Whichard
Mr. and Mrs. C.R. Whitcomb
Mr. John Whitten
Judge Donald J. Willy
Mr. and Mrs. L. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Wolter

Sponsors
Suzie Becker
Mandi Bronsell
Bill & Renee Butler
Renee Chaffin
John & Pat Hamilton
County Judge Bob & Pat Hebert

Jack Molho
Commissioner Richard Morrison
Commisioner Andy Myers
Old West Rangers
David & Ann Smith of Pamela Printing
Commissioner James & Mary Jo Patterson

Lester Phillips
Allison & Cassandra Wen of Safari Texas Ranch
Dee Anthony Alan Sanderson
Laurel Wendt of The Studio of Richmond, Inc.
 ZZ Top
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Retirement Roast
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Margo Pasko

Fort Bend Seniors and The Arc of Fort Bend County Special Olympics members got the balls rolling on Friday, 
January 18. Bocce balls, to be more precise! The day was bright, clear and crisp – perfect bocce weather! The 
opening session of the Fort Bend Seniors Bocce League was coached jointly by Fort Bend Seniors/The Arc of Fort 
Bend County volunteers Robert and Janet Pourciau and demonstrated and refereed by The Arc’s Special Olympics 
gold medal-winning athlete, Tom Martin. The Pourciau’s are coaches of The Arc’s Special Olympics Bocce Team and 
bring a great deal of wisdom and experience in ‘adaptive’ play. Tom recently retired and will become a participant 
of Fort Bend Seniors programs.

An intense training session was held indoors, followed by a very spirited outdoor competition, on Fort Bend Seniors’ 
very own, regulation-sized grass court. All players received a prize and the three Grand Champions of the day: Olivia 
Herrerra, Irma Ramirez and Marge Rojas were awarded Walmart shopping cards!

They all are looking forward to the next meeting of the Bocce League. Fort Bend Seniors plans to expand the 
program to other congregate sites in the spring, and hold competitions throughout the year. Their Bocce League 
has already received invitations to play on the courts at Sweetgrass Del Webb and to play with The Arc of Fort Bend 
County’s Special Olympics Team. Robert and Janet Pourciau are great people to introduce bocce not only to The 
Arc’s program, but to Fort Bend Seniors, as well. What a great opportunity for inclusive recreation!

The Arc Assists Fort Bend Seniors
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TwentySomethings begin 
Legislative Advocacy
Margo Pasko

On Sunday, December 9, the TwentySomethings legislative advocacy team met at Spring Creek Barbecue to write 
letters to elected officials regarding Medicaid, to discuss the implications of the fiscal cliff, the debt ceiling and 
sequestration and to have a great barbecue lunch.  State and national senators and representatives were invited to 
participate in the luncheon meeting. After listening to the presentation and participating in the discussions, several 
people wrote letters to their state representatives. 

Congress Pete Olson was unable to attend, but his aide, Brock Gillespie, came to listen to concerns. Not only did 
he show up, but he stayed for two hours, listening to the concerns of the families. The members really appreciated 
Brock’s participation. He also brought a letter from Congressman Olson applauding The Arc’s work and and our 
community of families.

State Representative Ron Reynolds also attended. We really appreciate his participation! He has been a long time 
supporter of The Arc and issues affecting our community. If you live in his district, please call him or email him to let 
him know you appreciate his attendance.  You can go to  www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us to find out if you live in his district.

Kevin Barker from Texana Center attended and explained implications of various funding scenarios on your lives. 
Some of the major concerns are the waiting for services, the freeze on general revenue funding, despite the massive 
need, and the need for a salary increase for the direct care staff in order to retain and attract the best people to work 
with the clients.

Phillip Pan of “Generation” ran the bingo game and expressed interest in joining the advocacy efforts (the next 
generation of leaders!). What would we do without the help of “Generation”?!

Where do we go from here?  We will continue to reach out to our local representatives concerning the upcoming 
Texas legislative session. The December event was just the beginning of efforts to keep your concerns in the forefront. 
It will up to The Arc members to let their elected officials know their thoughts on the budget proposals. Contact 
Margo Pasko at The Arc if you would like a copy of the materials that were used and if you would like to be included 
on our distribution list for updates on the legislative process.
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“Singing” in Christmas at Skeeters!
Cheryl Sewell

The Arc’s Youth Group celebrated the season with an evening 
of karaoke at the Skeeter’s restaurant on Lexington Avenue in 
Sugar Land.  My Christmas present to everyone was the choice 
of a santa hat or an elf hat (with pointy ears).  Amazingly, 
most people wore their hats all evening long!  Volunteers 
from Fulshear Ranch Academy joined in as backup singers 
and dancers.  We sang Christmas carols and popular songs 
and  had the whole place clapping and swaying to the grove 
while we “played that funky music”.  We loaded the place 
up with songs and laughter and wished everyone a Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year. Ysidro Merlos DJs karaoke at 
Skeeter’s every Thursday night from 7 pm to 9 pm.  

The Arc Family Matters
Tom Martin retired from Southwest Calibration Services, Inc. on January 7, 2013. He had been employed there since 
October, 2009. During Tom’s tenure, Southwest Calibration was recognized as one of The Arc’s employers of the 
year, and Tom was recognized as an employee of the year.

Congratulations to The Arc’s Board Member, Stewart Jacobson, as he assumes the position of Chairman of the Board 
of the Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce.  We know he will serve the Chamber well.

*************************************************************************************

Nobey Varughese, one of The Arc’s members, passed away on October 26, 2012.  She is survived by her sister, Mini 
Varughese, PH.D.

Bob Ewing’s mother (Rodney Ewing’s grandmother) passed away on December 19, 2012.  
Cecilia Magana passed away on January 3, 2013.  Her daughters, Barbara Magana-Robertson and Sharon Magana-
Rembert, are both active volunteers for The Arc. 

Please keep all of these families in your prayers.  

The Arc of Texas
Laura LaVigne, the executive director of The Arc of Fort Bend County, has been appointed to serve on the 2013 
board of directors of The Arc of Texas, a statewide advocacy organization. The Arc of Texas represents, supports and 
acts on behalf of 1.2 million Texans with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their families regardless of 
level of disability or membership. Intellectual and developmental disabilities include diagnoses of Down syndrome 
and autism spectrum disorders. The Arc supports the belief that all people have the fundamental moral, civil and 
constitutional rights to live, learn, work, play and worship in safe and healthy communities of their choosing.
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Apple of His Eyes Learning Center
Cheryl Sewell

The Arc does not endorse, promote or recommend any particular person, place, therapy, institution, professional system or service.  Our desire is to 
bring together families and those interested in meeting the needs of persons with disabilities.  Please call to discuss your concerns and needs and 
perform “due diligence” when seeking a service provider.

A new childcare facility opened recently in the Sugar Land area specializing in providing care to children with 
disabilities and their siblings, ages 2 to 22 years old.  Joy Fisher and her husband Tunde are the owners of “Apple of 
His Eyes Learning Center for special needs children & their siblings.”  Joy was a Special Education Teacher in Aldine 
ISD when she felt she could make a bigger difference.  She began formulating her idea of a childcare facility and 
scouting for locations.  Since Joy and her husband live in Stafford, they wanted to create a comfortable daycare close 
to home.  Tunde Fisher is the pastor of Redeemed Christian Church of God, near Westheimer.  

Joy believed there was too much paperwork and not enough teaching in special education to make a difference in 
the lives of her students.  She wanted to focus on academics and social skills, making her students as independent as 
possible, with creative teaching and hands-on learning experiences.  She felt that her students needed more OT/PT/
Music/Dance and ABA therapies than the school district provided. She decided that she wanted to open a childcare 
center to focus on fun education and activities that would enhance learning.  

Apple of His Eyes has the capacity to serve 24 students.  It is certified as a Licensed Daycare through the Texas 
Department of Family and Protective Services.  The ideal student: teacher ratio, according to Joy, will be 1 teacher 
to 5, students, depending on the individual’s mental age and needs.  Joy indicated that there may be a mixture of 
ages in the classrooms.  Parents may enroll their child for 2, 3 or 5 days per week, but Apple of His Eyes does not 
accept “drop-in” childcare.  Meals are catered by Nuksy’s Catering in Stafford.  There is a microwave available in 
the kitchen for snacks and microwaveable breakfasts.  Van service is not currently available but will be considered as 
enrollment grows.      

The facility is located in a house that was a daycare center prior to Apple of His Eyes.  There is a toddler room, closest 
to the restroom for children with toilet training, a pre-school room and an after-school program room.  There is also 
a kitchen, dining room and a very large backyard with lots of potential.

Apple of His Eye will not be able to accommodate children using wheelchairs for mobility, as the doors to the 
restrooms are too narrow.  However, Joy indicated that if the child can transfer and if the wheelchair can fit through 
the restroom door, she would consider enrollment.  They do not have on-site nursing care so cannot accommodate 
medically fragile children. 

For additional information about Apple of His Eyes Learning Center for special needs children & their siblings, contact 
Joy Fisher at 281-969-5973, 832-453-4010 or  info@appleofhiseyesn.com , joy@appleofhiseyesn.com.   You can 
view their website:  http://sugarlandspecialneedschildcare.com.  Apple of His Eyes is located at 339 Dulles Avenue, 
Sugar Land, TX  77477.  The house is across the street from Mamie George Library and Dulles Middle School.  The 
construction along Dulles Avenue makes finding the entrance a bit difficult right now, but it will improve! 

“When you have a disability, knowing that you are not defined by it 
is the sweetest feeling.”

 - “In My Dreams I Dance”, Autobiography by Anne Wafula Strike
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SO - Winter 
Games

SR - Mardi Gras 
Ball

SR - Valentine’s 
Dance in 
Needville

SO basketball 
(Sharks,Wolverines, 
Ind. Skills)

SO basketball 
(Sharks,Wolverines, 
Ind. Skills)

SO basketball 
(Sharks,Wolverines, 
Ind. Skills)

The Arc Board of 
Directors Meeting
SO basketball 
(Sharks,Wolverines, 
Ind. Skills)

SO basketball 
(Doves, Angels)

SO basketball 
(Doves, Angels)

SO basketball 
(Doves, Angels)

SO basketball 
(Doves, Angels)

Bowling
SR - Monster Jam
SO - Winter 
Games

Bowling

Bowling

Bowling

February 2013

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

2 Bowling 2:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Stafford Lanes
 SR – Monster Jam TBA Reliant Stadium
 SO Winter Games (Jan. 31 through Feb. 3) TBA TBA
4 SO basketball, Sharks, Wolverines, Ind. Skills 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
7 SO basketball, Doves, Angels 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
9  Bowling 2:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Stafford Lanes
10 SR - Mardi Gras Ball 12:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. Galveston
11 SO basketball, Sharks, Wolverines, Ind. Skills 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
14 SO basketball, Doves, Angels 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
16 Bowling 2:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Stafford Lanes
17 SR – Valentine’s Dance in Needville TBA K of C Hall
18 SO basketball, Sharks, Wolverines, Ind. Skills 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
21 SO basketball, Doves, Angels 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
23 Bowling 2:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Stafford Lanes
25 The Arc Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. The Arc office
 SO basketball, Sharks, Wolverines, Ind. Skills 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
28 SO basketball, Doves, Angels 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. New Hope Lutheran Church
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Thank You to Our Donors
General

Kenneth and Joyce Elliot
B.W. and M.G. Sinclair
The Enchanted Forest

The Enchanted Gardens
John Barone

The Duggan Family
Elma Delgado
Patricia Geary

Programs
Thomas Wilson for Special Olympics
Alicia McLaren for Special Olympics

In Honor/Memory
WJ Interests, LLC in honor of Dave and Karen Johnston

James Xavier in memory of Nobey Varughese


